



## BUILDING COMMITTEE UPDATE!!!

The Cottage Meetings are over. Response to the meetings was good and the Building Committee would like to thank everyone for attending and participating.

The return of the pledge forms the members were given at the Cottage Meetings has been encouraging. Gifts of over \$30,000.00 have been pledged along with pledges



of \$24,000.00 towards loans. Pledges of time and talent are approximately equal to the money pledges. These totals are with less than one half of the pledge forms returned.

Based on this initial response, the Building Committee is going to continue to investigate the possibility of building a new church. The next step in this process is to identify and consider building sites. Two sites have been offered as gifts. These sites need to be compared to others for total cost and overall suitability. If you know of land that you feel would be a good location for our church please tell one of the Building Committee members about it.

The Building Committee would like to make some initial recommendations to the Voters Assembly at the July meeting. This will only be possible if all the pledge forms have been returned. Regardless of the size of your pledge, we need to hear from you.

Remember, our individual efforts whether large or small will not build our church. Only our collective efforts will.



# A FATHER'S TEN PRECEPTS...



- He makes himself responsible for his children's behavior.
- He is never blinded by love to his child's best interest by recognizing and correcting weakness.
- He makes his child feel secure.
- 4. He shares in his child's activities.
- He has his child's complete confidence.
   He always is availabe to help solve youthful problems.
- 7. He doesn't demand filial devotion he wins it.
- 8. He recognizes and accepts as largely his responsibility for his child's mental and spiritual development.
- 9. He contributes to making the home the child's haven.
- 10. He strives to be honest with his children.



# VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL...

July 11-15 is the date that has been set for VBS. The theme of this year's school is going to be "Take It To The Lord In Prayer". It will not be a course about prayer only; it is going to be a course in prayer. Full of rich, varied, personal, and shared-prayer experiences - where

staff and students will discover Jesus as their caring friend and that praying is as natural as talking to a friend.

There will be classes for children, age three through 7th grade. Lynn Worrell and Joanne Boomgarden are co-chairing the school.

#### VBS TEACHERS TO MEET...

There will be a meeting for the VBS Staff on Monday, June 13th, at 7:00 p.m. at the church. It is very important that all Vacation Bible School teachers and assistants plan to attend. Circle the date on your calendar!

#### LWML NEWS...

Concordia's Lutheran Womens Missionary League met on May 15 at the home of Sue Warner with twelve members present. The evening devotion led by Elaine Stroncek centered around the love that should exist between our neighbors and ourselves. The program, also on love, was a self evaluation of how we apply various aspects of love in different areas of our lives.

The next meeting is scheduled at the home of Elaine Stroncek on June 15 at 6:00 p.m. It will be a salad supper with the following guests: Barb Griffin, Western LWML Zone President and Pastor Wessler from Lutheran Social Services in Denver. Please make an effort to attend and bring a friend. If you need transportation, call Tami Havener at 879-4679. See you there!



### BITS and PIECES...

- + Gavin Michael Noyer, son of George and Janice Noyer, was cleansed in the water of Holy Baptism on May 8, 1983.
- + Many thanks to Billee Harris and her lst & 2nd grade Sunday School class for the wonderful rollerskating party which seventy people, young and older, enjoyed on May 11th.
- + Congratulations to Eric Ecker and Marty Jo Boomgardenmembers of Steamboat Springs High School graduating Class of '83.
- + Congratulations to confirmands who were confirmed on Pentecost: Robin Alber, Chrissy Evans, John Goldie, Brad Ohler, Jon Sandvik, and Robby Worrell.

## "THE FUNNIES"...

The Pastor of a large city church was ill for an extended period, so the church office reported his condition daily on the church's outdoor bulletin board just below the sermon title for the following Sunday. Finally, there arrived a week when the announcement read:

Sermon: "God is good"

The Pastor is better.

#### VACATION...



Summer is a wonderful time for a vacation. And a vacation is an excellent opportunity to find pleasure, rest, and relaxation, as well as to renew old friendships and strengthen family relationships. If you are planning a vacation, I wish you the best as you set out.

But before you go, remember that even though you will not be here, the work of your church continues. On Sundays, worship services will be held; God's Word will be proclaimed; and His sacrament will be celebrated. The sick and shut-in will be visited, and the various ministries of our congre-

gation will be performed. Beyond our parish, the world outreach continues. All of this, of course, takes money—and the costs will go on as the ministries continue.

Won't you give some thought to giving your offering before you leave or being sure to make it up when you return from vacation? Your support at this time will help to insure that the Lord's ministry will continue without financial deficits.

And while you're away, don't forget to worship in a church convenient to your location. Your vacation is not a vacation from God and His love. As His people we certainly want to worship Him when we are away as we do when we are home! Without His blessings, we wouldn't be taking our vacations in the first place. If a bulletin or other piece of printed material is availabe, sent it to us or bring it home with you. Those of us who remain here would like to know where you've been and how much you enjoyed your time away.

Have a good summer as you live, work and recreate in the name of Jesus Christ. You are a Christian, a child of God! Enjoy!

Peace and Joy,

Pastor Norm



Concordia's Youth
Group would like to welcome the new confirmands:
Robin Alber, Chrissy Evans,
John Goldie, Brad Ohler,
Jon Sandvik, and Robby
Worrell. We hope that
they will join us for fun
and Christian fellowship
in the coming year.

The youth group spent a recent Saturday doing landscape work for Storm Meadows to earn money for their trip to the San Antonio Rally. Any members who might have odd jobs needing attention is encouraged to call Dennis Scheiwe at 879-4029, as they will continue doing odd jobs of any kind to continue raising money for their Texas trip.

The Youth will also be collecting aluminum cans during June and July. Please save your cans and bring them to the church basement at anytime.





With the ending of the Sunday School year on May 29th, we owe a hearty "Thank You" to our dedicated Sunday School Staff. These individuals spend many hours in preparing and teaching their classes, as well as administrating the affairs of the Sunday School.

Thanks go to Elaine Stroncek, Val Eidem, Pam Evans, Ivie Goldie, Billee and Bob Harris, Zita Smith, Dan Schlie, Sher Scheiwe, and Pastor Schmoock. We praise God for these faithful servants.

The Christogram is a monthly publication of Concordia Lutheran Church - Steamboat Springs, Colo.

Deadline for articles is the fourth Sunday of the month Typists are Barb Oberndorfer and Roe Schmoock.

Copy Machine is provided by Gordon Campbell.

The weekly bulletin is printed on Thursdays. News items for the bulletin should be given to Pastor by Thursday morning.

Typist: Pastor Schmoock Mimeographer: Elaine Stroncek



CONCORDIA LUTHERAN CHURCH
110 MISSOURI ST.; P.O. BOX 770428
STEAMBOAT SPRINGS, CO 80477

Compliments of Your District Representative. Aid Association for Lutherans III Apploton Wisconsin Fresonalite Incurance® Baldwins clean Mattlages clear Schlies clean SATURDAY Voyeks clean Webers clean (S) 2 **ⓒ** <u>20</u> WEDNESDAY THURSDAY Craig Craig Pastor in Pastor in Craig Pastor in Graig Pastor in 1 🛆 1 🔕 0 7:30 Concordia 12 - Elders Guild Guild 187 Rosemary Schmoock TUESDAY 십신 Fleg Day Sally Sandvik 8 @ | | | | Baldwin Weber Committee 7:00 VBS Staff 7:30 Building Committee 7:30 Building - MONDAY Serving in June Jake Bill Altar Guild: <u>ක</u> ඔ Ushers: 23 Post at Home Norman W. Schmoock, Pastor Concordia Lutheran Church 49 Father's Day Pentecost 4 Steamboat Springs, CO 110 Missouri Avenue Acolyte: Robby Worrell Chrissy Evans 1988 1988 Acolyte: Robin Alber SUNDAY John Goldie Study: 879-7542 Church: 879-0175 9:00 Holy Communion 9:00 Holy Communion Pentecost 3 Pentecost 2 26 Pentecost 9:00 Worship 9:00 Worship Acolyte: Acolyte: